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The following items are for noting:

CUPIDE project redirection 

12. In noting a temporary hiatus in the CUPIDE project, to permit it to be more clearly aligned to the aims of the Caribbean Knowledge and Learning Network (CKLN), the Chair observed that the University might need to find alternative temporary arrangements to access greater bandwidth, if issues relating to CKLN were not resolved.  The Vice-Chancellor reported on a meeting with the Governor, Eastern Caribbean Central Bank, in the light of which he intended to revisit the University’s relationship with CKLN.  Minister Joseph indicated that there were unresolved issues within the OECS as well, and that the Vice-Chancellor might wish to discuss them with the Minister from St Lucia.  Professor Marshall suggested that actual connectivity was being offered by e-Link Americas, with the CKLN acting as a broker aggregating regional demand.  It appeared that e-Link Americas were prepared to deal with the University, if CKLN did not materialize.  The Vice-Chancellor agreed that the fundamental aim was to acquire greater bandwidth at a reasonable cost, but he cautioned against unilateral action before the full circumstances were known.  

Study of access to computers 

13. The Chair reported that his Office had now completed a study on access and use of computers among potential students, and that its findings had been given to the UWIDEC to assist in its planning.

17. The Chair invited Professor Marshall to take the Board through his papers.  

18. Professor Marshall drew attention to a few of the items in Paper 3a, an Annual Report of the UWIDEC.

B.Ed. Secondary

19. He observed that the numbers enrolled had been disappointing.  It was hoped to market the programme regionally, since the Government of Jamaica had agreed to such use of the materials it had commissioned.

Enrolments in the UWIDEC 

20. He reported that there had been no attempt to increase enrolments, since it was necessary to consolidate the programme before embarking on a radical restructuring of its delivery.  He noted that it was probable there would be a decrease in numbers because various Certificate programmes offered by the Faculty of Social Sciences.  had been discontinued. The Chair observed that these programmes had first been franchised to various TLIs, and the delivery in the NCCs managed by the School of Continuing Studies; the BSc degree had subsequently been altered and they no longer articulated well; the SCS had therefore undertaken a review and upgrading of its Certificates to Associate Degrees, and intended to convert them to a distance modality in due course. 

21. The Vice-Chancellor also queried UWIDEC courses with very low registration.  Ms Bellot observed that the lack of alternative courses meant that the UWIDEC BSc programme could not dispense with any course, despite low numbers at a particular centre.  It was also suggested that the Agribusiness degree is not sufficiently publicized. 

Cell phone link 

22. Professor Marshall praised the development of a mechanism at one Centre for sending text messages to students on their cell phones; it epitomized the sort of development that needed to be generalized across the UWIDEC.

Late results

23. The Vice-Chancellor stressed his determination to take infractions of examining duties very seriously.  He had already drafted letters on the basis of his reading of the Report.  Dr Mustapha observed that many late results were due to delays in the distribution of examination papers to examiners or to extraordinary marking loads.  Professor Marshall commented that elsewhere in the world many more papers were marked much more expeditiously — different systems need to be adopted, including possibly the purchase of services from outside.  The Vice-Chancellor emphasised the importance of meeting acceptable standards in this regard.

Cable & Wireless

24. The Vice-Chancellor noted that he would soon be meeting Cable and Wireless and asked for a detailed briefing on the University’s relations with that company.  Action:  Director, DEC.  

Bulk purchase of computers for students

25. Minister Joseph, alluding to a report on a mechanism at St Augustine for students to acquire their own computers on comparatively easy terms, he asked whether such arrangements could not be extended more widely.  It was agreed that Professor Marshall should investigate this possibility.  Action:  Director, DEC.
26. Ms Bellot enquired about the findings of the Office survey on computers, since she anticipated great pressures on space at the University Centres.  It was agreed that the UWIDEC should do what it could to facilitate computer purchase among its students. 

Student management processes

27. Professor Marshall emphasized that decisions regarding the configuration of the new Banner systems puts the UWIDEC in a very awkward position.  It cannot access data at the other campuses or the University’s Bursary, and thus the intentions behind the latest restructuring are undermined.  

28. Professor Marshall took the Board through Paper 3b, outlining the thinking behind the UWIDEC’s new approach to delivery.  The aim was for students to leave university as independent learners.  “Blended” learning allowed for a range of different inputs, but with a determination to get away from chronic dependence on synchronous face-to-face activity.

29. Professor Marshall emphasized that changes in work practices within the UWIDEC were required.  Staff at the three campus locations must become members working in one team; the UWIDEC would be using A-Collab, a virtual workshop module attached to the Student Learning Management System A-Tutor, to facilitate this development, and it would be exhibited more widely on the occasion of the next ‘meeting’ of the Academic Programme committee, which would be a virtual e-meeting.

30. He also stressed the need for the UWIDEC to have a reliable management information system.  He observed that pre-packaged systems tend to harbour intractable problems; it is better to develop a system using open-source and home-grown modules.  The Vice-Chancellor replied that, since it was now impossible to change decisions regarding Banner, the UWIDEC should go ahead with its own systems; they might serve as a demonstration to the rest of the University.

31. Responding to Professor Richardson’s query regarding the costs of moving to blended learning, Professor Marshall indicated that its operational costs ought not to be very different from what currently obtains; there would be start-up costs, but much of the training costs were being carried via the JITL project.  He was also hoping to use savings on unfilled posts to pay for short-term teams to make the initial switch to Internet delivery of courses but has now realised that these funds are not really 
available.  The Vice Chancellor advised Prof Marshall that since this exercise was so important he should make a separate request for funds to support it.

32. The Board endorsed the general approach outlined in Paper 3b.

33. Professor Marshall introduced Paper 3c, which set out the initial implementation project for blended learning.  He noted that the UWIDEC would be using the open-source software Moodle as its platform, and observed that training in the use of WebCT would not be wasted since the systems were very similar for users.  He noted further that the Commonwealth of Learning had surveyed learning management platforms; Moodle had been in the top group.

34. The Board endorsed the project set out in Paper 3c.

35. Professor Marshall presented Paper 3d, unconfirmed minutes of the last meeting of the Academic Programme Committee of the UWIDEC.  The Board noted its contents, in particular the plans to provide student representation on the APC, a decision to revise the membership of the APC more generally, and the decision for the UWIDEC to examine its fees.  The Board also heard that the next meeting of the APC would be an experimental virtual meeting, using electronic interaction.

36. Professor Marshall introduced Paper 3e, a report of UWIDEC progress on relevant UWI strategic initiatives.  He observed that the document would feed into a Strategic Retreat the Vice-Chancellor was conducting over the next weekend.

37. Professor Marshall pointed to three priority issues for the UWIDEC: its ability to control registration; its plans for enrolment; and the question of delinking from the faculties.  With respect to the last, it was observed that at present the UWIDEC cannot itself decide upon CXC-style marking of papers, although many had suggested that this was the way to overcome the current inordinate delays.  The Chair observed that in CXC mark schemes were developed when setting papers, not as a last-minute afterthought.  The UWIDEC should demand similar ways of working.  Again, it was necessary to reduce faculty control over the details of examining by making more use of tutors, approved by the faculties, as examiners.  

38. Ms Bellot warned, however, that some tutors might not wish to have examining duties.  The Chair affirmed that the UWIDEC and his Office would work on ways of achieving the desirable relationship with the faculties.

Level II Accounting 

53. Ms Bellot reported on discussions with Dr Robinson, Deputy Dean for Outreach in the Faculty of Social Sciences at the Cave Hill Campus, to the effect that he was working towards offering the Level II Accounting programme through the UWIDEC from 2005.
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